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which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy of third parties.  
Exemption 7(C) pertains to information compiled for law enforcement purposes which could 
reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy of third 
parties.  Please be advised that we have considered the foreseeable harm standard when reviewing 
records and applying FOIA exemptions.∗ 
 
 Because 31 pages of responsive records contained information of interest to the Federal 
Bureau of Investigation (FBI), OPR sent these pages for consult to the FBI (Bates-numbered F22-
00034 00003 to 00033) pursuant to 28 C.F.R. § 16.4(d).  Upon receipt of the FBI consultation 
responses, OPR will finalize and provide these pages, as appropriate, to you. 
 
 Because 27 pages of documents originated in the Executive Office for U.S. Attorneys 
(EOUSA) (Bates-numbered F22-00034 00034 to 00060), OPR referred these pages to EOUSA for 
processing and direct response to you. 
 
 Two pages (Bates-numbered F22-00034 00061 to 00062) were withheld in full pursuant to 
Exemptions 5, 6 and 7(C) of the FOIA.  Exemption 5 pertains to certain inter- and intra-agency 
communications protected by the deliberative process privilege.   
 

Finally, for the two other judges whom OPR referred, OPR determined that 4 pages (Bates-
numbered F22-00034 00063 to 00066) are appropriate for release with excisions made pursuant to 
Exemptions 5, 6 and 7(C) of the FOIA. 
 

Although I am aware that your request is the subject of ongoing litigation and that appeals 
are not ordinarily acted on in such situations, I am required by statute and regulation to inform you 
of your right to file an administrative appeal with the Office of Information Policy. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Carmen Smith Carter 
Assistant Counsel for the  
Freedom of Information and Privacy Acts 

 

Enclosures 

cc: Taylor Pitz 
Federal Programs Attorney 
 

 
∗ For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement and national security 
records from the requirements of the FOIA. See 5 U.S.C. § 552(c) (2006 & Supp. IV 2010).  This response is limited 
to those records that are subject to the requirements of the FOIA.  This is a standard notification that is given to all 
our requesters and should not be taken as an indication that excluded records do, or do not, exist. 













From: Boykin, Evonne (OPR)
To: Sciortino, John (OPR)
Subject: OPR Judicial Referral
Date: Friday, April 3, 2020 3:24:17 PM
Attachments: OPR Judicial Referral to 5th Cir. Chief Judge Owens.pdf

Judicial Referral Exhibits (1-14).pdf

Hello,
 
              Attached is OPR’s judicial referral and exhibits (1-14) regarding allegations concerning U.S.
District Judge Robert Randall Crane.  Thank you.
 
Evonne M. Boykin
Legal Administrative Specialist
Office of Professional Responsibility
Department of Justice
950 Pennsylvania Ave., NW
Room 3266
Washington, DC  20530
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